GREAT EASTON AND TILTY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 28th SEPTEMBER 2017

AT GREAT EASTON VILLAGE HALL
Present


Cllrs John Lewis(Chairman) – David Rowland (Vice Chairman)




Tristan Martens – Terry Francis- Cecile Down – Julia England

Cllr John Freeman (District)

Clerk


Audrey Miller

Residents/Guests
Nicola Longman – Rosemary Forsythe – Richard Painter

1. Welcome

The Chairman opened the meeting at 7.30pm and welcomed Cllr John Freeman and residents who were attending.

2. Apologies for absence


Clair Southon- Cllr Martin Foley (District) – Cllr Simon Walsh (County)
3. Declaration of Members Interests


John Lewis S.S.E. – David Rowland S.S.E.,C.A.B., Friends of the Five Parishes – 

Tristan Martens S.S.E., Essex Wildlife Trust.

4. Minutes of last meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on 31st August 2017, having been circulated prior to the meeting were agreed and signed as a true record.

5. Public Forum

It was reported that the stile on the footpath No.25.between The Garth and The Bell was becoming dangerous and unstable also the second stile was unstable.
Tristan will speak with the land owner about repairs, Cllr John Freeman offered the help of the Thaxted Footpath partnership group who would be willing to help if it was needed.

6. Village Hall


Nicola gave a report on the financial transaction of the village hall since July .


Hirings banked amounted to £925.80

Payments:

Ovenbright £76.00 (oven cleaner) – caretaker June £75 – Anglia Water £60.90- B.Gas  Gas £70.91 – B.Gas, Electric £92.93 – Caretaker July £37.50 – Caretaker Aug £60.00 – Cleaning materials £39.50

Total payments £521.74

An invoice would be sent to Uttlesford for this term’s Upholstery Classes

Anglia Fire Protection had carried out the Annual Inspection of the Fire Extinguishers.
7.Reports from Representatives


Planning:


UTT/17/1577/HHF
Two storey side extension





40 Abbey View, Duton Hill.


No objections


UTT/17/2485/HHF
Section 73a retrospective application for insertion





of a window to replace doors approved UTT/16/2826/HHF





amended eaves detail to perimeter of pitched roof

approved UTT/16/2826/HHF

Croat Cottage, The Endway. Gt.Easton

No objections


UTT/17/2388/HHF
Internal alterations to ground 1st floor . Repairs to


UTT/17/2389/LB

window frames & extension to existing cartlodge





building to form store.








The Great Barn, Grange Green, Tilty

No objections

UTT/17/2577/HHF
Section 73a retrospective application for the




erection of wooden entrance gates.





Grooms Cottage, Dunmow Road


No objections


UTT/17/2471/HHF
Extension & conversion of existing garage/garden





Store to residential amenity annexe.





Tudor Cottage, Mill End Green.


No objections.


Planning Applications Determined


UTT/17/1148/HHF
Single storey rear ext. Addition of pitched roof to


UTT/17/1149/LB

bay window. Replacement windows, external render.





General repairs





The Warrens, Duton Hill



Conditional Approval


UTT/17/1316/FUL
Conversion of agricultural barn to form separate 

dwelling, erection of two & half bay garage.
Little Rakefriars, Mill End Green Rd.

Conditional Approval


UTT/17/2124/HHF
Orchard View, Gallows Green Road.

Withdrawn


Playing Fields
It was agreed that Tristan would contact Clair Southon again to inquire if her husband would be able to
construct a secure entrance to Great Easton playing field to keep off trespassers, where an opening was made for the Soap Box Derby Event.

Burns Playing Field.

Tristan will order the new seat for the playing field at a cost of £220 plus delivery and will site it himself with the help of others.
Regarding the cost of replacement play equipment for Burns playing field Cllr John Freeman offered his help via the New Homes Bonus scheme. In the meantime Duton Hill Community Association will be asked to fund raise to help with the cost.

Footpaths

The footpath project )Rebecca Meade to the B184 is still on the Local Highways Panel ,funding has been provisionally allocated. Full costings are being worked up and when we have these we shall know about affordability.

A tree has blown down and is laying across the river ( at the back of Brocks Mead) the land owner has been informed.

River Interests

It was reported that the river was clean and fish had been spotted.  

Road Safety/Highways

A white pole from the bridge at bottom of Duton Hill  was broken and lying in the grass. The clerk was asked to contact Highway Rangers to seek a repair.

Tudor Cottage and Rosedene need work to be carried out on the hedge which is encroaching over the road.The Clerk was asked to contact Strutt and Parker, the agents for these properties regarding this.
Airport

John reported that the next STACC meeting he will be attending on 4th October will discuss the scoping document to increase the airports capacity to 44.5 mppa. The formal application will be lodged with UDC early 2018. MAG have objected to UDC’s Local Plan 

8. Clerk Correspondence

A letter received from Essex & Herts Air Ambulance updating the council on their new helicopter and also a request for  further donations. It was unanimously agreed to send a donation of £200, the same as last year.

Cllr Simon Walsh sent his apologies together with his monthly report which has been circulated to the councillors. His main points being applications for secondary school places for Sept 2018 must be received by 31st October 2017. More homes in Essex to be protected from flooding. Campaign to tackle Fly Tipping in Essex. Green Flag awards for many Essex Country Parks, and finally summer road resurfacing is drawing to a close.
    Expenditure


Marks Tey Radio £996 ( P.A. System for Soap Box Derby)- CPRE £36 (Subscription) – 

S.Smith £450 (grasscut 28th Aug No.13)- S.Smith  £450 (grasscut 10th Sep No. 14)- 

Anglia Fire Protection £58.56 ( annual inspection)

Monies in: Precept £9715.50 ( 2nd instalment)

9. Any Other Business

The Chairman congratulated all involved with the Soap Box Derby Event  in Great Easton, it was a great afternoon. Tristan informed the council that a profit  of approx £6,500.had been made to share between ‘Together in Essex’ and the Great Easton Community Association. Much had been learned which will be put into practice next year.
The Clerk advised the council that there was a consultation regarding the Mobile Library on Essex CC website and encouraged all to take part.

Easton Park Development

The Chairman stated that our response  to Regulation 18 had been submitted to UDC on 4th September.. UDC would look at all the responses to Regulation 18 and would if necessary alter the local plan. 
Stage 2: would be Regulation 19 – pre submission plan.  This will go to the Secretary of State then onto an Independent planning inspector.
Stop Easton Park are working with Little Easton Parish Council and Dunmow Town Council

There being no other business to discuss the Chairman thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 8.40pm.

Date of next meeting : Thursday 26th October 2017 . Great Easton Village Hall – 7.30pm
Chairman………………………………………………..Date……………………………………..
SUBJECT TO APPROVAL
